KENNER NAVAL MUSEUM COMMISSION MEETING
January 18, 2017
Present: Members-Claude Todaro, Fred Miller, Tim Breaux, Doug Crowell, Rafael Saddy, David Vicknair, Lewis Faucheux, Stan Benoit, Cleve Hardman.
The agenda, member list and previous meeting's minutes were handed out to all.

Mr. Cleve Hardman was welcomed back as a member

7PM, Mr. Todaro called the meeting to order.
Mr. Miller moved to accept minutes.  Mr. Vicknair seconded, all approved.
Mr. Todaro read financial report. As of Dec. 30th 2016 Bank balance was $5,647.18. Mr. Vicknair motioned to accept report, Mr. Breaux seconded, all approved.

Mr. Todaro stated that Linda Vivian with the state ethics board said we are all in compliance except for Mr. Breaux. He also stated the 2015 compliance forms are due on May 15th 2017.

Mr. Todaro said he sent two letters to Steve Scalise to help with obtaining a tank or helicopter. Mr. Saddy said he will be meeting with Steve in feb. and will talk to him. 

Mr. Todaro reported that the shipyard with the Saratoga mast is still closed however it may be possible to get in the yard after the end of the month. 

Mr. Todaro re-affirmed that the efforts to get a tank from Slidell were going nowhere and that Joe Glass said that things are tight and they are not letting anything go out right now.

Mr. Miller reported that Camp Shelby has a "graveyard" for scrap equipment and that he will work with Col. Arnemann to schedule a visit. Mr. Todaro said maybe they could schedule a group to go on a Monday and visit the museum there while going.
Mr. Todaro re-affirmed that efforts to obtain a helicopter have be held up since they are not turning anything loose right now.

Mr. Benoit reported that a friend of his is arranging an outing for their Marine Corps annual convention in the spring and they may be interested in using the park. He will keep everyone informed.

Mr. Todaro mentioned that there are plans to expand the park to the North that are included in the master plan.

Mr. Vicknair asked about a sign being erected to direct the public to the park.

Mr. Todaro will check into this with the city. Mr. Vickniar offered to help put something together for the sign design.

Mr. Saddy proposed that invitations go out to younger military people through their commanding officers, etc for the celebrations and functions in the park.

Ms. Prattini announced that Jim will be out with a surgery next week and she is scheduled for the 24th.

There being no further business Mr. Todaro adjourned the meeting.

Mr. Faucheaux moved to adjourn, Seconded by Mr. Breaux and approved by all.
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